
 
Obituaries - It’s with great sadness that I report the sudden passing of my dear friend Pam Lang at 
her home in Enfield on the 11th December 2020. Pam was a lovely lady and a real character, she was 
a great helper and supporter at the Abbots Langley club, especially after my late wife Hilary became 
too ill to lead off dances. Pam will be remembered by many members, dancing with her dance 
partner Brian Faulkner at various dances and dancing holidays. She loved dancing, playing cards, 
doing jigsaws, knitting etc and most of all having her loving family around her.  
 
Pam will be sadly missed by all her many friends. We send our sincere condolences to daughter 
Barbara, her family and to Brian at this sad time. Chris Everitt, Hemel Hempstead.  
 

 

I first met Pam with her late husband at the Epsom dances organised by Harry & Betty Wall around 

1980 and have been friends with her ever since. As soon as the Old Time Society was formed, she 

became a member and had been a member of our Society since the start. Following the passing of 

her husband she then partnered Brian Faulkner for many years and they were regular attendees at 

all Society events and private holidays and dances. I had the pleasure of dancing with her on many 

occasions and she loved leading off her favourite dances. Although small in stature she had a big 

personality and wrote to me regularly on the way things are in the old-time dancing world and how 

she thought we aught to deal with. I, like all who knew her, will miss her company at the dances, 

particularly at Abridge in Essex, very much. President Fred. 

 

 

It grieves me to have to inform you that Pamela Lang passed away on the 11th December - her 

Angina had worsened over the past few months and she was able to do less and less, but her death 

came as a great shock. 

Pam and I had been good friends and dancing partners for a number of years and she will be sadly 

missed on the O/T scene by the numerous clubs she had supported and helped over the years. 

I feel I have lost a true friend and a kind and lovely lady. Brian E. Faulkner 


